
Transactions 

2020.xlsx
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clonskeagh Parish   

Newsletter 
Let us remember those who are 

sick and housebound in our Parish 

today! 
 

Clonskeagh Parish Mass Times are as follows:  
•10am Monday to Friday •6.30pm Saturday (Vigil) •10.30am Sunday  
We all need to exercise caution in our interactions with the public and with each other.  
The norms of social distance, hand washing, and masks continue to be strictly observed. 
Everyone who visits our church is to wear a face covering, to practice hand sanitising and 
social distancing, in order to protect everyone’s health. 

 Parish Office Email: parishofficeclonskeagh@eircom.net Sacristy/Parish Office               
Telephone: 01 2837948   Website: www.clonskeaghparish.ie 
 

 
We prayerfully remember all those who are Recently Deceased & all whose Anniversaries  

occur at this time.  

“May they rest in peace. Amen.” 
 

LOUGH DERG 2021:  
Lough Derg regrets that it will not be possible in 2021 to reopen Station Island for the Traditional Three 
Day Pilgrimage or even for the autumn programme of Day Retreats. Lough Derg will again offer the 
opportunity to “Do Lough Derg from wherever you are” on 3rd – 5th July.  The outdoor Pilgrimage on the 
Lough Shore Pilgrim Path will also be available as the summer goes on.  Further information from Lough 
Derg office 0(0353) 71 9861518 or www.loughderg.org 
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A Few Words From Fr Joe… 

 
On midsummers day, June 21st, I jumped in the car and headed down to Waterford with 3 priest friends for 

a few days away. It was the first proper break for all of us since last summer and the long winter coping 

with Covid. It was a time to rest and relax, to chat through the ups and downs of the recent past and to 

sleep, eat and chill out. 

As this is the month of ordination anniversaries we spent time reminiscing about all the guys who started 

out with us, some left during seminary days, others since ordination and a couple have gone before us to 

God. Most thank God, are working away in the parishes of the Diocese, doing good work. One of our 

former seminary professors had died at the weekend and while we couldn’t be at his funeral we made time 

to pray for him and share memories. It’s been 35 years since we were ordained, and we’ve all turned 60 in 

the past year, and to say the least much has changed in that time!  

Of course we talked too about all that lies ahead, expressing hope that Archbishop Dermot and his Task 

Force will find ways to stimulate the faith life of God’s people in the Diocese in a way that will create new 

beginnings, build hope and help us reform our way of being church. We talked about the controversies of 

our recent past and present and wondered what the place of religion, faith and God is in the Ireland 

of tomorrow. Each of us enjoys life and ministry, love the people and parishes we work in and so want that 

the next generations of Catholics get to know and love the Lord and His church and get involved in 

building up their local parishes.  

We have been formed and trained to play a part in the mission of the church, to live and minister as priests 

and to share responsibility for parish life with the people we serve. We are aware that with 35 years of 

service lived and 15 more before retirement at 76, that we won’t be followed by a new generation of 

priests, at least not from Ireland. So we hope and pray and search for ways to share our experience, give of 

our best and yet live without exhaustion and burnout. We hope and pray for ever more involvement of 

laity, women, young people in leadership of parishes. 

On one afternoon I went for a walk in the gardens and watched the bees. Just with the phone I captured this 

image of a bee, deep inside a flower, legs, body, back and wings laden with pollen, moving from plant to 

plant, sustaining life. He looked drowsy, not at all threatening and was doing something so simple, yet 

vital, in the chain of life.  In nature when each of God’s creatures plays their part, the eco system generates 

such amazing beauty. In our parishes, in the church, for the world when each of the baptised plays even a 

tiny role in living and sharing faith the eco system of God’s kingdom flourishes too.  So even when we 

priests feel drowsy, weighted down by our ministry, hopefully God is harnessing our efforts to stimulate 

and support the faith of others. Thank you for all your prayers, affection and support which means so much 

to all those who minister in the church, we will continue share this adventure together. 

 
 

Annual Peter’s Pence Collection 
 
The annual Peter’s Pence collection takes place 
on the Sunday nearest to the Feast of SS Peter 
and Paul.  This year it will be held next 
weekend - Saturday, 3rd & Sunday 4th July.    
The Peter’s Pence Collection provides Pope 
Francis with the funds he needs to carry out 
his charitable works around the world. 
You are aware of the growing needs, especially 
in mission countries, and the requests for aid 
that come from peoples, individuals and 
families in precarious conditions.  Many expect 
Pope Francis to give them the support they 
often fail to find elsewhere.  In this 
perspective, the Peter’s Pence Collection is a 
true and proper participation in the work of 
spreading the Good News, especially if one 
considers the meaning and importance of 
concretely sharing in the concerns of the 
universal Church.  I ask for your generosity in 
supporting the charities of Pope Francis.  This 
year’s Peter’s Pence collection will replace the 
second collection for Share.   

+Dermot Farrell, Archbishop of Dublin 

 

http://www.clonskeaghparish.ie/
callto:0(0353)%2071%209861518
http://www.loughderg.org/

